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M.O.S.E.S.

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING NUMBER 413
Tuesday, December 12, 2023
The Villa Rose, Ludlow
and via webinar
President Russell called the 413th MOSES General Membership meeting to order at 7:02 pm and went out of the regular order of business to announce the pay period that will include your 4% pay raise and retroactive payments back to the first pay period in FY24 which is effective July 2nd. 

President Russell introduced the procedures to be used during this hybrid in-person / remote webinar.

There were 41 members present in person and 54 members on the webinar for a total of 95 members present.
Will Morin was the Sergeant at arms for this meeting.  Jessica Leger was the on-line monitor for this meeting and MOSES Attorney Catherine Costanzo was the Parliamentarian.
The General Membership meeting minutes from the November 14, 2023 meeting were read. MOTION by Joe Dorant / Paula Davison to accept the meeting minutes that PASSED UNANIMOUSLY.  

The Board of Directors minutes from the December 12th meeting were read.

The Treasurer’s report for November 2023 was presented by Treasurer Leger.

MOTION by Tom Prendergast / Allen Bondeson to accept the November 2023 Treasurer’s report that PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 

A combined Commonwealth and MassDOT Collective Bargaining committee report was presented by President Russell and the collective bargaining chairs who took questions from the membership.  
President Russell gave the administrative report with topics that included;

· Health and Welfare offers a $5,000 death benefit. Please notify the MOSES office if you are aware of the death of a MOSES member. 
· DOT assured MOSES that GPS is only used to act on reported issues and not to monitor vehicles.
· Thanks to MOSES lobbying efforts you can now top-off your PFML benefit with your leave time to provide 100% of your average weekly salary.

OLD BUSINESS: None

NEW BUSINESS: None
GOOD OF THE ORDER
Four $50 gift cards and one $25 gift card were raffled off at the end of the meeting using proceeds from MOSES credit card points.  The winners of this month's raffle were 
Stanley Choinski, DOT
Greg Folsom, DFS
Kate Masztal, DOT
Ted Balicki, DOT
Bao Lang, DOT - $25 
President Russell is really glad the efforts of our statehouse rally and legislative efforts paid off in the pay raises being passed.  

MOTION to adjourn by Tom Prendergast / Will Morin that PASSED.
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Allen Bondeson, MOSES Secretary
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